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Lobbying Toolkit – Finance Bill 2014 and Accelerated Payment Notices
Overview
As you will know, this year’s Finance Bill contains proposals for ‘Accelerated Payment Notices’ which, if passed by Parliament, will give HMRC the power to demand payment up front in cases where they are disputing a person’s tax arrangements before any arguments have been heard in the courts. This power will apply retrospectively to almost all DOTAS registered tax planning arrangements, including ones using double taxation treaties, going as far back as 2004.
As explained in our last newsletter, we are deeply concerned that if HMRC are granted these powers it will allow them to demand almost immediate payment of disputed tax before we have had the chance to have our case heard fully at the FTT – meaning that HMRC could start sending out payment notices as early as September. 
There are a large number of other organisations and companies which are equally concerned about the repercussions if these changes are allowed to pass, including the Chartered Institute of Taxation, the Association of Tax Technicians, and the Institute of Chartered Accountants of England and Wales, as well as many individual tax advisory companies, financial advisors and users of other tax planning schemes. They are currently lobbying Parliament and while this is a much bigger battle than NTRT is able to fight, we have agreed to do what we can to support their efforts

We are therefore now asking every NTRT member to send a version of the draft email below to their MP. As with previous correspondence, we would be grateful if you could notify George Paterson at Whitehouse on george.paterson@whitehouseconsulting.co.uk once you have sent the letter so we know how many representations will have been received on this subject. Do not forget to include your full address in your letter to your MP, even if you have written to them many times before, so their staff know that this request is coming to them from a constituent.

Template letter to send to your MP
Dear [insert MP’s name],
I am writing to you as your constituent to express my deep concern at the measures contained in this year’s Finance Bill which, if enacted, will give draconian powers to HMRC and cause serious hardship for many innocent people, while undermining the fundamental principle that individuals should be considered innocent until proven guilty.

As you will know, Clause 192 onwards of the Finance Bill outlines proposals that will give HMRC the power to issue ‘Accelerated Payment Notices' in cases where a DOTAS registered tax arrangement is under enquiry or appeal, as well as the ability to issue ‘Follower Notices’, which will allow them to rule that a taxpayer’s financial arrangements are “the same or similar” to those which have been defeated in the tax courts.

These changes will essentially allow HMRC to demand immediate and upfront payment of any arbitrary amount of disputed tax, with no right of appeal. This power will apply retrospectively to anyone whose tax arrangements are under inquiry or appeal going as far back as 2004. This is despite reassurances from the Government that further retrospective legislation will only be used in “wholly exceptional” circumstances.
If this legislation is enacted in its current form, it will have a serious impact on my personal circumstances, which I have explained to you before. [Insert information here about the likely impact if you will be required to pay upfront as early as September.]
                              

I believe that these proposals undermine the fundamental principle that everyone has the right to be presumed to be complying with the law unless proven otherwise. Demanding immediate and upfront payment of an arbitrary amount of tax, with no right of appeal and without being able to have your case head before the courts, gives excessive power to HMRC to interpret legislation and case law to its advantage and is a draconian extension of state power against the individual.

I also believe that the retrospective nature of these proposals is deeply offensive. Those who are currently subject to inquiries from HMRC will have been given an expectation as to how their cases would be dealt with. Retrospectively changing the rules half-way through the process goes against natural justice and removes the right of people to have their actions judged under the law as it stood at the time. 
The Exchequer Secretary has claimed that these measures are not retrospective. However, this statement is false. The changes will apply to any legitimate and registered tax planning arrangement entered into as far back as 2004, and retrospectively change the way that tax disputes are dealt with. There is the real danger that if the Exchequer Secretary is allowed to defend this legislation by saying that the changes are not retrospective, MPs may be misled into passing an extremely draconian and unjust retrospective change to the law which will have serious financial repercussions for tens of thousands of businesses and individuals. Indeed, you will be aware that the Treasury Select Committee has strongly criticised this aspect of the legislation and said that the Government has not made a case as to why these measures should apply retrospectively.

I would therefore ask that you table amendments to the legislation which would have the effect of ensuring that the legislation is implemented prospectively rather than retrospectively and that only applies to tax planning entered into after the Bill receives Royal Assent. It is surely perfectly reasonable that any new tax legislation should only apply going forward, and should not be applied retrospectively to those cases which are already in the system.
I would be grateful if you could let me know whether you would be willing to table such an amendment to the legislation and, if not, why not. I will be watching the debate at Report Stage and very much hope that you will raise my concerns during the discussion on these Clauses.

Finally, I would appreciate your raising my concerns with the Exchequer Secretary David Gauke and your colleagues on the Finance Bill Committee, and letting me know the outcome of your discussions.

I look forward to hearing back from you.

Yours sincerely,

[Insert name and address – this is important since it will emphasise to your MP that this is a constituency enquiry that demands a proper response.]
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